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From: ALLAN CARLSON 
Sent: Saturday, November 16, 2013 3:56 PM
To: Commission Secretary BCUC:EX
Cc: Horgan.MLA, John LASS:EX; andrew.weaver.mla@leg.bc.ca; leader@greenparty.bc.ca; 

XT:Reid, Charles FIN:IN
Subject: Smart Meter Opt Out

The following submitted with respect and without prejudice. 
 
BC Hydro has not provided ANY insight into how they determined the usurious $35.00/month 
opt out fee; in fact, it represents no demonstrable metric other than one designed to 
coerce thoughtful objectors.  Surely the calculations to arrive at a fee must have been 
complex, how could it possibly have resulted in such a nice, round number.  That just 
doesn't happen in the real world. Even a cursory consideration of the $115.00 per billing 
period shows it to be exorbitant for even if a meter reader only visited 4 households in a 
day, that would more than pay for their wages.  Where is the rest of the money going?  Nor 
has BC Hydro responded to the reasonable request to allow customers to read their own 
meters or submit time/date stamped pictures, etc., as is done in other jurisdictions.  BC 
Hydro has extensive historical records to help detect fraud and a yearly audit would 
detect and deter such activity.  In short, why is the exorbitant fee the only option  BC 
Hydro will entertain?  The answer is obvious - they don't want to be reasonable, they want 
to force a smart meter on all of us.  My current rates were based on a current costs, 
including meter readers - how can this model cost more in a new infrastructure when there 
are reasonable ways to mitigate these costs?  And what about  households that are not 
close enough to radio telecommunications nodes for a smart meter to be functional - will 
they have to pay the $115/billing period fee?  Of course not.  If they don't have to pay, 
why should the conscientious objectors? 
 
Coming next of course, is time of day billing which together with terminating meter 
readers was the whole point of the smart meter program.  Where will working people be when 
they have to pay a premium to have a hot meal in the morning and evening?  Will we 
forestall having a shower  in the morning to save money?  Years of capital planning 
neglect, political interference, government dividend grabs and cozy 20 year deals with 
high cost private energy providers is what made the BC Government desperate enough to go 
down this path.  The answer is not to punish the consumer, but to better manage the 
utility. 
 
Where a utility holds a monopoly, the temptation to behave autocratically is ever present 
and there must be oversight.  When Mr. Reid engages in political interjections and public 
statements attempting to vilify those who object to this program, it is a sign the utility 
has lost objectivity entirely.  The BC Government is wholly unwilling and incapable of 
providing the oversight needed and without it we are going to suffer for their mistakes 
and poor management.  That leaves the Commission. 
 
I submit that BC Hydro should be ordered to rescind the proposed $35.00 surcharge in favor 
of a self-read meter program with new, reasonable and defensible fees determined by 
experience, not conjecture.  They should also be ordered to divulge the calculations 
behind their fee calculations and any new ones submitted for approval.   
 
Finally, smart meters have not been proven to be safe and as the Commission is aware a 
body of evidence to the contrary is building. Where there is uncertainty about the safety 
of such a device, for the Utility to force them upon us by aggressive and even subversive 
means (unmarked service trucks, no notification of install, etc.) and now by coercive rate 
increases is untenable.  They say smart meters are as safe as cell phones, but the jury is 
still out on each.  Moreover, I have a choice about if or how many cell phone I permit in 
my house.  I  have no choice about how many smart meters I am surrounded by.  If I feel 
the need to exercise some choice on behalf of my family, I shouldn't be subjected to the 
aggressive and usury tactics trotted out thus far.  No doubt I will be branded a nut-bar 
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for objecting so strenuously - so be it if the health and well being and financial 
security of my family is arbitrarily, unreasonably and unnecessarily threatened.  Nobody 
these days seems much interested in the privacy risks involved, but they are huge 
considering the attractiveness of the data and nobody who works close to IT security as I 
do will disagree that wireless technology is the most vulnerable means by which to 
transmit sensitive, personal data.  This is an ill-conceived program that will require 
massive capital refresh each 10 years and subject citizens to unfair and unrestrained 
costs. 
 
Allan Carlson 




